Proceedings of the
Leyton Public Schools Board of Education
Public Hearing on Proposed Budget for the 2021-2022 School Year
September 2, 2021 — 7:00 p.m.
High School Multi-Purpose Room in Dalton, NE

President Suzy Ernest called the Budget Hearing to order at 7:00 p.m. The public was informed of the Open
Meetings Act posted on the wall of the multi-purpose room. Publicized notice of the hearing was posted in the Sidney
Sun-Telegraph, Leyton High School, Leyton Elementary/JH, at various businesses in the community, and on the
www.leytonwarriors.org website on or before Wednesday, August 25, 2021, and in the Scottsbluff Star-Herald on Friday,
August 27, 2021. Copies of the budget were also available at the meeting.

Members present: Ryan Borges, Lisa Carter, Suzy Ernest, Rol Rushman, Sam Schumacher, and Dave Wiedeman.
Members absent: None. Also present was Superintendent Chris Geary. In addition, there were five visitors present.

Mrs. Ernest noted that the budget will be an action item at the Board Meeting on September 16, 2021. She
opened the floor to public comment.

Public Comments were heard from Russ Rushman, Ann Rushman, and Tyler Rushman.

Mr. Geary reviewed the budget with the Board and provided comparisons from previous years.

Moved by Wiedeman, seconded by Schumacher to adjourn the Budget Hearing at 8:13 p.m. Roll call vote: Yes:
Borges, Carter, Ernest, Rushman, Schumacher, and Wiedeman. No: None. Motion carried 6-0.

Approved by, Respectfully submitted,
Rol Rushman, Secretary Janella Kruse
Leyton Board of Education Recording Secretary

Proceedings of the
Leyton Public Schools Board of Education
Public Hearing on Proposed Tax Request for the 2021-2022 School Year
September 2, 2021 — immediately following Budget Hearing
High School Multi-Purpose Room in Dalton, NE

President Suzy Ernest called the Tax Request Hearing to order at 8:13 p.m. The public was informed of the Open
Meetings Act posted on the wall of the multi-purpose room. Publicized notice of the hearing was posted in the Sidney
Sun-Telegraph, Leyton High School, Leyton Elementary/JH, at various businesses in the community, and on the
www.leytonwarriors.org website on or before Wednesday, August 25, 2021, and in the Scottsbluff Star-Herald on Friday,
August 27, 2021.

Members present: Ryan Borges, Lisa Carter, Suzy Ernest, Rol Rushman, Sam Schumacher, and Dave Wiedeman.
Members absent: None. Also present was Superintendent Chris Geary. In addition, there were five visitors present.

Mrs. Ernest read the proposed tax request and then opened the floor to public comment.

Public Comments were heard from Russ Rushman, Ann Rushman, and Tyler Rushman.

Moved by Borges, seconded by Rushman to adjourn the Tax Request Hearing at 9:05 p.m. Roll call vote: Yes:
Carter, Ernest, Rushman, Schumacher, Wiedeman, and Borges. No: None. Motion approved 6-0.

Approved by, Respectfully submitted,

Rol Rushman, Secretary Janella Kruse
Leyton Board of Education Recording Secretary
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